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Minutes of the Cheshire and Merseyside Librarians meeting
Held on Wednesday 19th July 10 am
New Alderley House, Macclesfield District General Hospital
	PRESENT
	Lynda Cotterill (LC) (Chair)
Suzanne Ford (SF)
John Gale (JG)
Graham Breckon (GB)
Phil Williams (PW)

	APOLOGIES
	Janet Ireland

Glenda Morris
Anne Roberts 
Alex Williams


	NO
	MINUTES
	ACTION

	1
	MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

Not received

	

	2
	MATTERS ARISING AND ACTION LOG
None

	

	3
	Show and tell: Getting the induction right
The appearance of services on organisation’s corporate induction was discussed.
· One trust is no longer on induction as a Library induction is not considered a legal requirement whilst  another organisation is looking to revamp Corporate Induction as a Welcome Event not just an event to provide mandatory training
· Not all trusts partake in corporate inductions but are abe to provide tailored inductions i.e. for nurse, foundation doctors, students.
· Problems regarding the lack of appearance in Corporate induction  were described such as the difficulty of obtaining details of new starters 
· Getting in touch with PEFs might be useful for obtaining new starter information.
· Techniques for other inductions were discussed i.e. using playing cards containing questions on for audience interaction (Cepahalonia technique) (SF)
Learning from the 2016 LIHNN ‘Delivering a memorable Induction’ course was discussed in the context of Corporate Inductions.
The main points discussed were:

· Don’t provide a Powerpoint presentation with a list of services

· Use humour
· Use the philosophy that the service user ‘needs us’

· Use case studies and testimonies

· Interact with the audience

· Use images

It was discussed that although the course was very useful for a particular type of induction, it concentrated less on inductions with a shorter time span or market place inductions
Induction presentations can be replicated in library leaflets to maintain the visual impact. (SF)
Obstacles in inductions were discussed

· Although use of technology is desirable for an interesting induction, IT problems can reduce the time allocated significantly 
· When the location of the library space is in a different building to where the induction takes place, this can be an obstacle to providing context for audiences.
Virtual inductions were discussed

· Interactive quizzes via Powerpoint can be hosted on staff web pages 

· Some trusts send a ‘Welcome email to new library members

· Can use animation

· Can use Cheshire and Mersey messenger list
Copies off Inductions were shared:
· 10 slides covering Details of card, opening hours, resources, web page, IT features, fiction collection, user education and any Questions.
· Location, Here to help, why you need us, why your service needs us, key benefits, personal development, what you said, any questions, join now.

Market place inductions were discussed
· These are exclusively undertaken verbally and can be challenging when a large number of people appear at once.
· Free items such as sweets and pens are very useful for engaging with people

When more time is available for inductions, useful techniques include:

·  Quizzes such as  hunts to find books on shelves or using apps such as Kahoot! 
· Quizzes which utilise interactive equipment 
· Audience participation 

· Use of 360 degree camera can be useful way of visually representing the library space. (PW)
Support

· Information is provided on the KfH website  - Anita Phul (LC)

	GB to share Welcome email


	4
	Athens update
         There is a new BNF app which is free to everyone and does not require an Open Athens account.

·         The old NICE BNF app will no longer be updated but will remain online for a few months while we transition to the new app. All users of the old app will be alerted to the changes via a banner/alert when they open it.

·         The new app is at https://www.bnf.org/products/bnfbnfcapp/

·         The default eligibility for students is now 2 years when they self-register.  The Regional administrators are in discussion as to whether we can get this changed back to 6 months.  I suggest that you change the eligibility date manually to 6 months when you see student accounts

·         The annual Statistics report is on its way and hopefully will be published next month.

·         We are getting a lot of Non NHS applications for accounts that are not eligible for NHS resources but they want to access e-learning for health with requires an Open Athens account.  If you come across any of these they should be referred back to e-learning for health directly.

	

	5
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
None
	

	8
	DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING
Thurs 12th Oct 10am-11.30am

Show & Tell: A fishbowl conversation (question TBC)

Location: Wirral University Teaching Hospital NHS Foundation Trust
Chair: Victoria Treadway
	


________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Victoria Treadway
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